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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held in Council Chambers on Tuesday 19th July 2016.        
Present             Cllr. M. Benson

Acting Chair
  Cllr. R. Leithall

Chair of Council  

Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman




                          Cllr. R. Maycock      



Cllr. G.R. Reed

As both the Chairman and Vice Chairman were not present Cllr. Benson was asked to stand in as acting

Chairman.

703. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Cllr. Lamb due to holiday and Cllr. Piper due to business.

704. Declaration of Interest.

Cllr. Benson and Cllr. Reed declared a personal interest in planning application 1999/16/HHO.
705. To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 
  applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.
      1842/16/COU
Mr & Mrs A. Higgins


Change of use from storage to 1 self-contained two bedroom dwelling at 19a Station Road Bere Alston PL20 7EJ.

      Comments
Support- reuse of a redundant building, committee would like to suggest that 




this application is classed as windfall.
      1999/16/HHO
Mr & Mrs B. Homer




Householder application for proposed enclosed porch at Hallodene, Hensbury 




Lane Bere Ferrers PL20 7LA.

       Comments
Support – enhance the building.
       2096/16/HHO
Mr. & Mrs. P. Wright




Householder application for extension at Ley Farm, Road from Hole Cross to St. 




Aubyn, Bere Ferrers.
       Comments
Support.
706. To discuss the Joint Local Plan.

Discussions took place on the Joint Local Plan.

Committee agreed that the following points should be made in Council’s response to the Joint Local Plan

· The plan needs to recognize the importance of employment opportunities for an increased population
· Environmental issues would need to be monitored

· Local infrastructure needs to be considered when identifying possible development sites

· Road and public transport would need to be improved

· Concerns over development that would affect transport from Bere Peninsula to Plymouth and vice versa

· Committee are supportive of the housing numbers for Bere Peninsula

707. Enforcement cases to be taken into part 2.

Cllr. Benson proposed committee go into part 2, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

Cllr. Benson proposed committee comes out of part 2, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

It was noted by committee that the following planning application has had the appeal refused.

2589/15/HHO APP/Q1153/D/16/3147148

Mr I McAuliffe

Retrospective application for raised decking

51 Broad Park Road Bere Alston Devon PL20 7DT

Appeal decided

01-April-2016

Dismissed (Refusal)

14-July-2016
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.44pm.
Signed this 26th July 2016.
Chairman………………...
